EATON UNDER HEYWOOD & HOPE BOWDLER PARISH COUNCIL

M I N U T E S

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

MEETING HELD AT HOPE BOWDLER VILLAGE  HALL

MONDAY 18th MAY 2015 at 7.30pm

061/15: Election of  Chairman and acceptance of office:

Cllr. Gray proposed Cllr. Watts as Chairman for the forthcoming year: this nomination was seconded by Cllr. Pugh and was passed by a unanimous vote:  Cllr. Watts accepted the office of Chairman.

It was unanimously agreed by the members to dispense with the formal office of Vice-Chairman: instead in the absence of Cllr. Watts, a Chairman for the meeting will be selected from the members present at the time.
062/15 - Present & Apologies for absence

Present
Cllr. G. Watts - Chairman
Cllr. Bruce Orme 
Cllr. Colin Pugh

Cllr. T Madeley

Cllr. L Gray

Cllr. S Jones

Apologies for absence were received and accepted from
Cllr. M Young

In Attendance 


Clerk, Mrs J de Rusett,  

Cllr. C Motley – Unitary Councillor

063/15 – Review of Codes of Conduct & Disclosable Pecuniary Interests

The Clerk reminded the members of their duties of disclosure of pecuniary interests: no members wished to make any changes to or further disclosures to those already lodged with the Monitoring Officer.

064/15 – Appointment of an Internal Auditor for 2015/2016

The appointment of Mrs Sue Hackett of Gonsal House, Condover as Internal Auditor was proposed by the Chairman seconded by Cllr. Pugh and unanimously agreed by the members. 

065/15 – Appointment of Representatives to Council Committees
The Chairman advised that Cllr. L. Gray no longer wished to represent the Parish Council at the LJC meetings: the Chairman thanked Cllr. Gray on behalf of the members for her long service as LJC representative.  No other member felt able to commit to the LJC representative role.  The Chairman asked Unitary Cllr. Motley whether she would be able to report to the parish council on the LJC meetings.  Cllr. Motley said that due to all her commitments, her attendance at LJC meetings was sometimes infrequent.  It was agreed that members will endeavour to cover LJC meetings between them and Cllr. Madeley agreed to attend the next one - 4th June 2015 at Pitchford Village Hall.
There being no further AGM business to conduct, the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.50pm
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